
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

Room 3 Harmony Day 

One of the characters in the Magic Coat is the Pocket 

Full of Starfish that are all unique and different. They 

remind us that we were not born to be the same but to 

stand out. At Warriapendi, we respect and celebrate 

these differences every day. Our Harmony Day activities 

are another way that we celebrate our multicultural 

community. Thank you to Mrs OôGarr and Room 3 for 

their performance of the story ñMulticultural Meò by Taku 

that celebrates cultural diversity. Thank you to the 

parents that shared their traditional cuisine with us all at 

our market stall luncheon and to Mr Slavin for organising 

the folk dancing incursion. The students learnt that a folk 

dance represents the life of the people in a certain 

country.  

 

 

Attendance Policy  

On the 10th March, the 

School Board reviewed 

and ratified the attendance 

policy. This policy will be 

available on the school 

website for you to access. 

This policy outlines the 

importance of attendance 

and provides a list of 

responsibilities for parents, 

teachers and 

administration to follow to 

ensure attendance 

remains above 90%. 
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Swimming Lessons 
On Monday, the students started the Interm swimming 
program provided free of charge by the Department of 
Education. This is a perfect opportunity for children to 
learn to swim for a minimal cost of the pool entry fee. 
Swimming lessons improve fitness and our students get   
the extra fitness of walking to and from the pool for their 
lesson. In Australia, it is essential for children to know 
how to swim so that they are safe around water. It is  
fantastic to see so many of our children demonstrating 
confidence in the water and having so much fun. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Playground Safety 
A number of students have been staying back at the end 
of the day to play on the playgrounds. Since there are no 
staff on duty after school, this is a safety issue. Please 
go straight home after school and use the public play 
areas such as Bina Parkland to play after school. 
 
School Holidays 
School holidays start on Friday 2nd April. For those of 
you that celebrate Easter, Happy Easter! Please  
remember to be safe when crossing and riding your bike 
near roads and wear your helmet to protect your head if 
you fall off your bike. Wishing you all a safe and relaxing 
holiday and I look forward to seeing you all back on 
Monday 19th April.  
 
Natasha Doyle 
Principal 

 
 
 
 

 
Monday 22nd March to Thursday 3rd April 
Swimming Lessons 
Thursday 1st April 
Last day of Term 1 
Monday 19th April 
First day of Term 2 

C˛˙˔nʐ Eʁˏntʟ 



 
 
 
Shani Mercer 
Hello! My name is Shani Mercer and I am excited to be part of the Warriapendi Primary 
School community. I am an Early Childhood teacher and are currently in my seventh year 
of teaching. I have previously worked at two schools south of the river from Kindergarten to 
Year 2. I am a passionate Early Childhood educator and am currently completing my  
Master's in Early Childhood. Outside of teaching I enjoy cooking and shopping. I have two 
Siberian cats at home and live with my fianc® in our new home we recently built. I love all 
things pink and sparkly. It has been an absolute pleasure getting to know the students and 
staff at Warriapendi Primary School.  
 
 
Charlotte Potter 
My name is Charlotte Potter and I have just returned to Warriapendi PS after 5 years of 
absence, during which time I had my two children - my son, now 3 and my daughter now 5. 
I grew up in London, England where I initially became a teacher and worked in a variety of 
diverse schools with many different roles. However, after much travelling around the world I 
couldnôt resist moving to Perth and have been working at Warriapendi ever since. One of 
my favourite things to do at weekends is to go to the beach or pool with my children and I 
also enjoy long peaceful walks.  

 
 
Hi everyone, 
Itôs already the countdown to holidays again! Holidays provide opportunities to enjoy fun outings or activities with our  
children, and of course to have occasional lazy sleep-ins, or relaxing pyjama-days. 
There are a couple of links below with some fantastic school holiday activity ideas: 
School holiday programs through Herb Graham Recreation Centre.  
There are plenty of sporting activities on offer at The Herb Graham Recreation Centre in Mirrabooka, including: soccer, 
badminton, basketball, dodgeball and floorball. There is an early bird cost of $20 for each 9am-12.30pm session, if paid 
prior to Thursday 1 April 2021. Thereafter itôs $25. https://www.stirling.wa.gov.au/recreation/pages/school-holiday-
programs 
 
Workshops by the Perth Academy of Performing Arts 
Workshops include: acting, musical theatre, and dance, across various age-groups from 5 - 15 years. 
https://www.perthapa.com/school-holidays 
 
On the Bus (OTB)  
For young people aged 11 ï 15 years, this one sounds amazing! It includes activities such as: water sports, sand boarding, 
movies, rock climbing and visits to Adventure World and Moore River! OTB operates during the school holidays from 
8:30am ï 5:30pm, and provides an award winning mobile service that operates from Stirling Community Centre ï Balga 
and Inglewood Town Square. To book, call (08) 9205 8569 or email children@stirling.wa.gov.au For more information, visit 
www.stirling.wa.gov.au/children .  
 
I hope you all enjoy a lovely break and find time to recharge.  
Warm regards, 
Penny Eddison, Chaplain 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who received a Merit Award or Crown Award at 
the Room 3 Harmony Day Assembly.  

ROOM STUDENTS 

PP Room 2 Amy-Lee, Adil 

Room 4 Jaime, IIiya 

Room 5 Jeet, Charlee 

Room 6 Django, Andrei 

Room 7 Michael, Kaskirat 

Room 8 Joseph, Minal 

Room 9 Sarah, David, Lyleah 

Room 3 Jaafar, Ashmeet, Samira, Levi 

Crown Awards Lammi, Victory 

Apologies to years 3 to 6 students for losing your 
photo due to a technical error. 

https://www.stirling.wa.gov.au/recreation/pages/school-holiday-programs
https://www.stirling.wa.gov.au/recreation/pages/school-holiday-programs
https://www.perthapa.com/school-holidays
http://www.stirling.wa.gov.au/children


 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
On Wednesday 17th March Rooms 4 and 5  
celebrated St Patrick's Day. 
 
We learnt all about St Patrick the Patron Saint of 
Ireland.  
 
We discovered what our Leprechaun names were; 
drank a traditional green drink and we  
performed the most amazing Irish dancing! 
But the best part was we had a real live Irish Man 
come and visit us!  
 
Thank you Stephen McEneaney. 


